
RandyDuncan 

66-473Pierson Blvd. 


Desert Hot Springs, Ca. 92240 


Bill Pfanner 
Project Manager 
California Energy Commission 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-15 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

June 02, 2008 

Re: Sentinel Power Plant, CPV 

Dear Mr. Pfanner, 

Iam writing to voice some very serious concerns regarding the water supply plan for the Sentinel Power 
Plant (CPV). A short disclosure before Iget started; while am currently serving as President of the Board 
of Directors for Mission Springs Water District (MSWD), Iam referencing my own opinion in this 
letterlpackage. The Board of Directors for MSWD has not had any agreements come before it  for vote, 
nor has the Board taken a formal position either for, neutral, or against the CPV project. Again, opinions 
presented by me are mine alone. 

Ihave enclosed quite a compilation of information from many Federal, State, County, and other 
Government organizations, as well as articles from major and local newspapers, magazines, water districts 
and related organizations, websites and others. Please take some time to review the information 
enclosed, as Ifeel it will more than adequately demonstrate the severity of the water crisis that not only 
the State of California is in, but more specifically, the Coachella Valley and the Mission Creek Subbasin 
(basin). Most importantly, are; the Desert Water Agencies' (DWA) Engineers Report, the California State 
Water Resources Control Board's Water Quality Control Policy, the presentation by Elissa Lynn, Senior 
Meteorologist, California Department of Water Resources and several letters from Elected Officials. 

To start, and take the "most important list" above in order; 1) The DWA's Engineer's Report dated April 
2008, repeats itself over and over again (with multiple supporting documents and statistics) that the 
Mission Creek Subbasin is in a state of overdraft, and has been so since 1955. The numbers are clearly 
stated in the report, but basically show that this basin has been over drafted by more than 327,000 acre 
feet (AF) or 17% of overall storage capacity. We simply cannot afford to have the CPV project draw fresh 
water from this basin, especially with a very sketchy replenishment plan. Let's face it; the Colorado River 
is not a reliable or sustainable source of recharge water in our current drought. 2) The Water Quality 
Control Policy sites several times that fresh potable drinking water will not be used for power plant 
cooling. While there are a few exceptions, Ido not believe that all options have been fully explored or 
exhausted. Ihave made comments on the cover page to that report and highlighted several areas for 
your attention. 3) The slide presentation is from Elissa Lynn, who serves as the Senior Meteorologist, 
California Department of Water Resources. Ihave no doubt that she is the absolute authority for water 
resources in the State, and she repeats herself over and over that California is in a serious drought, and 
sees no end in sight. Since this basin is over drafted, on top of a drought with no relief in sight, we simply 
do not have water to waste on cooling. 4) Letters of support from Senator Jim Battin, County Supervisor 
Marion Ashley, (enclosed) as well as verbal presentations from Assemblywoman Bonnie Garcia, and 
former Mayor Ron Oden of Palm Springs all make reference to the CPV project using recycled or reclaimed 
water. Iwonder how many of those elected officials would support this project knowing that the plan is 
attempting to use fresh water instead of reclaimed water. Personally, Ibelieve that CPV never intended 
on using reclaimed water, but used the "reclaimed water" catch-phrase as a bogus enticement to draw 
support from high level officials. Another example, is during the time of the first CEC meeting in Desert 
Hot Springs when these public officials made comments, the CPV was making the rounds to the Chamber 
of Commerce, service groups, etc., and mailed a post cardlflyer to the residents claiming to use reclaimed 
water, and gathering their support as well. Very shortly afterwards, the Horton Plant upgrade (source for 
the reclaimed water) was removed as a negotiating option, and in a letterlpresentation to the MSWD 
Board of Directors at the Feb. 14, 2008 meeting, Mr. Kris Helm (a CPV Representative) said "Moreover, 



our prior efforts to identify opportunities to develop recycled water out of the Horton Plant to conserve 
fresh water elsewhere have yet to identify any economical opportunities". Simply translated, "...yet to 
identi fy..." means that there was never a firm commitment to use reclaimed water, only a ploy to gain 
public support. 

I do not understand the proposal to draw fresh water from the Mission Creek Subbasin, and create a water 
conservation plan in another City, which draws its' water from a different basin. This does not make 
sense on many levels; how does it benefit "this" basin, how does it benefit the residents who depend on 
this basin, how does it benefit the MSWD? Keep in mind, that Desert Hot Springs is classified as a 
"disadvantaged communityn, which means that the residents here are at or below poverty level for the 
most part. What will happen if CW is allowed to draw fresh water from this basin, and it leads to 
compounding problems? Who will pay for a solution? The rate payer ... that's who ... the residents who 
cannot afford huge rate hikes to fix a problem that cannot be ignored. The Water Quality Control Policy 
states that fresh water could possibly be allowed if any other sources of cooling are "economically 
unfeasible". ... economically unfeasible for whom? Continued over drafting of this basin will lead to a less 
accessible water table resulting in higher pumping fees, rebuilding of existing wells to reach lower levels, 
more strain on the existing system, higher labor costs for the MSWD, and more. Why should MSWD and 
it's rate payers take on an "economically unfeasible" situation, so CPV doesn't have to? 

I understand the need for more electricity. I used electricity to type this letter. But, the water crisis 
currently at hand far outweighs a potential "brown outn for a few minutes, or even hours. Substituting 
one shortage for another is simply unacceptable and unproductive. Asking the rate payers of MSWD to 
pay exorbitant rates, so that a company can make a profit is also unacceptable. Sometimes a plan "just 
doesn't pencil out". I f  CPV cannot build their project using a dry system, then maybe they need to go 
back to the drawing board and start over using different machinery or technology. It is certainiy better 
and easier to stop a project before it gets started, than it is to go back after the fact, and try to change a 
project after it has been licensed, built out, and in operation. 

I hope this letter and the information enclosed will help to reinforce your existing policies, and remind you 
of the severe crisis that we are in. I have no doubt that you know very well the condition of the State's 
water crisis, but maybe I was able to offer one little tidbit of information that helped you make your 
determination. 

I spoke with Mr. Chris Dennis a couple of weeks ago, and discussed some of the information that I would 
be sending to you. I believe he is interested in reviewing the information. Would you please make a copy 
available for him? 

I n  summary, i t  is obvious that I oppose the CPV plan using fresh water for cooling purposes. I am not a 
"NIMBYn complainer. I f  the plant can use a dry system for cooling, then they are more than welcome to 
build here in my opinion, but using our limited supply of fresh potable water for tower cooling is 
unacceptable. 

Please feel free to use this information as you wish. There is no private or proprietary information 
included; all was taken from public sources (listed in 2"d paragraph). You are also free to post this on 
your website or use it in-house at Staff level; it's strictly your call. I understand there is a lot of 
information to scan or copy. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Randy M. Duncan 



























































































































































































































































We're Working Hard 
To Protect Our Groundwater 

But Time is Running Out. 

2012 
Assessm~~t blstrlct 12 

FllllDINQ TIME UP! 

2QOO 
YSWD bemlns wark an 
Gnundwater Quallty 
Pr le t tkn  ~ r a ~ e c t .  

PO04 
Assossmant BIsttICt 12 

rassad, with 10 year 
eamrlatlam flaal. 

4006 
NSWD Graundwatar luallty Pratattlam Pralaet Pbrse I completed. 


























































































































































































































